DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 15, 2011
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Kitson, Sarg, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Corsa, Lank and Newstadt
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Ginny Yelland and Ruthann Wolski, (Administrative Program Manager and Nursing Leader for Ambulatory Care at VA Hospital), BG (Ret) Terry Wiley and Stephanie Przybylek (Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation, Inc.), Diane Donohue and Victor Luaces (Community Education Coordinator for Delaware Hospice), Rich Magner (MOPH), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), Mike Rowe (LP Lo-DEL), Renee Adams (EFTC) and Lt Col (Ret) Michael Wilgen (MOWW)

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home and shared that he attended a meeting of the Korean War Veterans Association.  He discussed concerns and aspects of how the Delaware Veterans Home revenue is calculated and distributed.  He also shared how active the Dover AFB is with the Veterans Home. 
Mr. Dorman introduced Ms Yelland and Ms. Wolski and explained their jobs.  Ms Yelland provided an overview of the Delaware VA Clinics, programs they are providing and future services they are working to provide.  Ms. Wolski spoke about how they are restructuring primary care at the VA Clinics.  Mr. Dorman announced that they are currently working to secure a dermatologist, as well as an ophthalmologist, for the Wilmington Hospital and will provide more information next month.
Ms. Przybylek provided an update on the progress of the Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation and introduced the new Board Chairman, BG (Ret) Wiley.  General Wiley spoke about their purpose, goals, progression and future plans.  They both spoke about membership, their organization’s activities and their website. 
Ms. Donohue and Mr. Luaces explained about Delaware Hospice and the services they provide.  They shared a recent event that veterans from the Delaware Veterans Home attended at their facility.  She also reiterated that they are a non-profit organization. 
Mr. McMullen  reported  their Division Convention will be held April 1-3, 2011, at the Sheraton in Dover.  He had raffle tickets available for their scholarship program. 

Mrs. Evans reported that their National Commander will be in Delaware from Wednesday to Saturday, March 16-19, 2011, at which time he will leave for Washington, DC. 

Mr. Rowe complimented the VA facilities.  He reported they were still planning their trip to Washington, DC, on March 30, 2011, and provided a brief description. 

Ms. Adams provided an update on the Stand down and expressed her concerns about the unwillingness of some of the organizations to provide help.  She recognized individuals/groups that have provided support and mentioned programs they are working on.
Lt Col (Ret) Wilgen reported they have four students attending the Valley Forge Leadership Conference.
Mr. Davila provided information about homeless grants and discussion followed. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT FEBRUARY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY SARG, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported the new “U” field has been completed, the new columbarium is about 50% completed and they are still working on the retention ponds.  She also briefed on renovations completed in the administration building. 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported they have a meeting scheduled at Legislative Hall on March 23, 2011, 3:00 pm, concerning women veterans issues.
PUBLIC RELATIONS

Commissioner Weir reported that the last WWI veteran has passed on.  Mr. Davila reported that flags would be at half staff today in honor of Frank W. Buckles. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – They will attend the May 12, 2011, Newark Memorial Day Parade.  He spoke about the March on the Hill that will take place March 21-25, 2011, and indicated it will not be in Washington, DC, this year, but held at home.  The dedication for the Purple Heart Trail in Delaware will be scheduled for the 3rd or 4th week in July and all the Commissioners will receive an invitation. 
Evans (American Legion) – He reported about Boys State, the deadline for entries to the Delaware Legionnaire is May 15 and the posts are making plans for Memorial Day. 
Goss (KWVA) – Their State Convention will be held this Saturday, March 19, 2011, at Dover Downs.  They are planning their annual golf tournament on May 18, 2011, at the Rookery Golf Course. 
Harden (WAVES) – Their next meeting is scheduled for April 23, 2011.  The Delaware Women Veterans Symposium III & Expo is scheduled for April 16, 2011, 8:00 am – 5:00 pm, at the Delaware Technical & Community College (Terry Campus) in Dover, DE.
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended their Mid-Winter Conference in Washington, DC.  The District IV meeting will be held on April 27-28, 2011, in Atlantic City, NJ.  On May 24, 2011, "A Day at the Blue Rocks", please see him for tickets.
Sarg (MOAA) – He thanked everyone who came out in support of their local scholarship fund; they raised over $500.  He will attend the North East Regional Conference in Hershey, PA.  On April 13, 2011, all MOAA Council Presidents will be in Washington, DC, storming the Hill. 
Thompson (MCL) – Their State Convention will be held on April 30, 2011, and the Mid-East Convention is scheduled for June 3, 2011, in Virginia.   
Weir (AMVETS) – Their next meeting is scheduled for the end of April 2011.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Carroll and Mr. Magner spoke about the Medal of Honor Grove Highway bill.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
APRIL 19, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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